
EATON TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

MONTHLY MEETING 
July 7, 2020 

 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Eaton Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 
7 p.m. by Chairman White on Tuesday, July 7, 2020. 
 
Present were, Chairman Kenny White, Supervisor/Road Master Paul Rowker, Supervisor 
Kukuchka, and Secretary Jennifer Harvey. Also present were Bob Baker and Dakota Wilson. 
 
Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed in draft form.  With no corrections needed, 
Supervisor Rowker made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Supervisor Kukuchka. 
Chairman White. 
 
The financial report was presented, and regarded as correct. Supervisor Kukuchka noted a drop 
in PUC  Act 13 funds from the previous years. 
 
ZONING OFFICER REPORT: 
Supervisor Kukuchka noted that Mr. Woods was busy, and motioned to accept the report. 
Supervisor Rowker seconded. It was noted that Chad Patton was officially chosen as Zoning 
Officer backup for Eaton and Monroe Township, and that he should receive paid training at $14 
-$15 an hour. 
Supervisor Kukuchka also noted that events granted a special event permit should adhere to 
CDC guidelines. Supervisor Rowker made note of insurance, and Supervisor Kukuchka and 
Chairman White agreed that it should be in the rider. Supervisor Kukuchka noted that Attorney 
Litwin would be available to help. Supervisor Rowker noted that ordinances and flood mapping 
also need to be looked at. Bob Baker inquired about the event that was being held, and 
Supervisor Kukuchka noted that it was at Whipple’s Studio. It was originally to be held as a 
benefit which was misleading, and also that future permits should stipulate following CDC 
guidelines. 
 
VISITORS AND GUESTS: 
Dakota Wilson was present. He asked for permission to do historic carriage rides through Eaton 
over the bridge. Chairman White approved, noting cleanup. Supervisor Rowker noted that the 
integrity of the bridge would have to be monitored, but as the horses are unshod, it should 
cause no concern. Mr. Wilson will be given a key to unlock the bridge. He will also speak with 
Kevin Kukuchka and the Eaton United Methodist Church. 
Bob Baker asked about recent Zoning Hearing Board meetings for Aldi and Mr. Weirnusz. 
Supervisor Rowker explained that of the three signs requested, the Board found issue with only 
one, and Aldi was pleased with the outcome. Supervisor Kukuchka explained that though Mr. 
Weirnusz was granted a permit in January there were unknown complications from the county 
due to commercial and residential properties having different setbacks. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Supervisor Rowker noted that dust control ran over budget, but  it was not overly large, and that 
next year we will budget more for it. 
He also noted that everyone was happy with the application of the Ultrabond. 
Chairman White noted the Flood Insurance Study numbers, and Supervisor Rowker said that 
remapping will put people in the Flood Zone. He also noted that they will moving up to Roger 
Lane and that he purchased a gas hammer. 
 
It was noted that the treasurer will be on vacation, and working remotely. 



 
A motion was made to adjourn by Chairman White and seconded by Supervisor Rowker to 
adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned by Chairman White at 7:30 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jennifer D. Harvey 
Eaton Township Secretary 


